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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

7th September 2018



Dear Parents,

Welcome back!

We would like to welcome everyone back after the holiday. We hope that you all had an enjoyable summer break! The children have settled well into their new classes and made a great start to the new term! All of the staff are looking forward to working with the pupils, parents/ carers and governors to ensure that everyone has an enjoyable and successful year at Lowton West!

Welcome to our new Reception children

We would like to warmly welcome our new Reception pupils who joined us on a part time basis this week and who will be starting full time next week.  Everyone will be doing their very best to make them feel welcome and to ensure that they settle quickly to school life.
Health and Safety Notice

We would be grateful if parents would ensure that their children do not play on the playground equipment/furniture at the end of the day. Thank you.
School Uniform
Please be reminded that we have reviewed our school uniform policy. This was sent out at the end of the Summer Term. Parents can view the policy on the home page of the school website.
Music 

Music lessons will commence the week beginning Monday 10th September. Letters have been sent home. Next week, no guitars are needed as school now supply them for lessons. Please be reminded that 48 notice hours is needed if you do not wish your child to continue with music.
Year 4 Swimming

Year 4 swimming will start on Wednesday 12th September for Class 9. This year, Class 9 will attend the swimming sessions for half of the year and Class 10 will attend for the second half of the year.
Car park – health and safety notice

Please note that parents and children who are walking to and from school are not allowed to enter or leave school via the car park. We are concerned that there could be an accident if pedestrians use the car park. Please enter and leave school via the school path. Thank you for your anticipated support in this matter.
New Autumn Term Dinner Menus

Please be reminded that it is week 2 on the dinner menu.
PE Timetable
	
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Reception
	Outdoor
	
	
	Indoor
	

	Year 1
	Indoor
	
	
	Outdoor
	

	Year 2
	Indoor
	
	
	
	Outdoor

	Year 3
	
	
	
	Indoor
	Outdoor

	Year 4
	
	Indoor
	C9- Swimming
	C10 Outdoor
	

	Year 5
	Outdoor
	Indoor
	
	
	

	Year 6
	
	
	Outdoor
	
	Indoor


P.E. Kit 

All children should have a change of clothing for P.E. as follows: 

( A plain white t-shirt (no football/rugby shirts).

( Plain black shorts 

( Black pumps (indoor) and trainers (for outdoor PE)

( Drawstring bag with name clearly marked on the outside

During the winter a tracksuit may be worn, for P.E. outside. Tracksuits should be plain black, plain grey or plain navy. Please mark all items of clothing with your child’s name and class. P.E. Kit should be left in school and will be sent home weekly. 

Children are not allowed to wear jewellery for PE lessons and will not be allowed to participate in PE lessons if they are wearing ear-rings. Both staff and pupils are not allowed to cover a pupil’s ear-rings with plasters for PE. Staff are not allowed to take out pupils’ ear-rings.

Out of School Achievements 
Well done to Olivia W. (C5) who achieved her stage 5 swimming badge.
Well done to Gracie W. (C1) who achieved her stage 3 swimming badge.
 
Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
